

HSE Capital and Estates Lacken, Dublin Road Kilkenny

Telephone: 056 7784128

31 January 2023

Mr. Alan Kelly T.D. Dail Eireann Leinster House Dublin

PQ Reference Number 1868/23

To ask the Minister for Health when construction of the Tullow Primacy Care Centre, serving Tullow, Rathvilly and Hacketstown, will commence; the current status of the project; and if he will make a statement on the matter.

Dear Deputy Kelly,

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question, which was submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

I have reviewed the matter and the following is the current position.

HSE Estates are currently agreeing the timescale with the developer of the proposed Tullow Primary Care Centre. There are some legal documents which are being completed. It is expected that the build will commence in Q4 of this year and due for handover to the HSE by Q4 2024.

The building should be operational in early 2025.

I trust this information is of assistance to you. Should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Ciarán Ruane Estates Manager

HSE Capital & Estates Department